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“. . . let your good deeds shine out   

for all to see, so that everyone will  

praise your heavenly Father.” 

 
          ―Matthew 5:16, NLT 

Loving God  

Inviting Friends  

Growing Together  

Helping Others  

Teaching Truth  

       



 

 
 

Give thanks to the Lord! (Psalm 105:1a)  Sunday, October 22, 2017 
  

WEST SHORE BAPTIST CHURCH 
 

9:00 a.m. Traditional Worship 
 

 
 

Announcements  

     Welcome  

     Prelude  

                                       What a Mighty God We Serve –672 

     Hymn                                  Here I Am, Lord –589 
 

     Choir Anthem              He Who Began a Good Work  

     Praying Together        

     Offering                                

     Scripture Reading              Acts 1:1-8 –Ernie Lopez 
(Pew Bible pg. 1167) 

     Hymn                              Each One, Reach One –442 

     Message                           “My Witnesses” –Pastor Paul 

     Hymn                             I Love to Tell the Story –444 

     Benediction  

      Welcome to West Shore Baptist Church!   We’re glad you are here 
with us!  A special welcome is extended to all guests and new friends who 
are worshipping with us today. 
 

       Flowers for today’s worship service have been placed in 
honor of Dawne Strock’s birthday tomorrow, October 23.     
Happy Birthday! 

 
       Please complete your light blue Registration and Response form as a way 
to communicate information and in response to God’s leading.  Place your 
form in the dark blue registry folder as it is passed in your pew during the 
Offering.  To our guests and members:  The October Update Newsletter is at 
the Welcome Center.  To our guests:   Please stop at the Welcome Center for 
a WSBC mug and brochure! 
 

 
 
 



 
 

―Today at West Shore Baptist Church― 

 

Sunday, October 22 

9:00 AM - Traditional Worship—Sanctuary 

9:00 AM - Children, Youth Class, LIFEgroup 

10:00 AM - Children’s Choir—Harmony Hall 

10:00 AM - Coffee Café—Fellowship Hall  

10:30 AM - LifeHouse Worship—Davidson Chapel 

10:30 AM - Fellowship Class, Searchers Class, Open Door Class, and 
Children’s Christian Education Classes 

11:45 AM - LifeHouse Band Rehearsal 

11:45 AM - Prayer Fellowship LIGHT Team—Room G-2 

6:00 PM - Youth Group—Youth Room 
 
 
 
 

 

―This Week at West Shore Baptist Church―   

 

Monday, October 23 

2:00 PM - Reuben Behney’s Memorial Service 
6:30 PM - Ressler Small Group—Room G-1 

 

Tuesday, October 24 

     6:00 PM - Camp Hill Halloween Parade Outreach Event 
     6:30 PM - Christian Education Board Meeting—Room G-2 

6:30 PM - Pastoral Search Committee Meeting—Rooms 201-202 
 

Wednesday, October 25 

  5:45 PM - Men’s Bible Fellowship—Conference Room/Library 
 6:30 PM - Prayer Meeting—Davidson Chapel 
7:00 PM - Sonshine Singers—Sanctuary 

 
Reuben Behney Memorial Service Tomorrow— 
 There will be a Memorial Service here for Reuben Behney tomorrow 
afternoon, October 23, at 2:00 p.m.   Following the Service, all are invited 
for light refreshments served in Fellowship Hall. 

 
― Ministry Opportunities and Events ― 

 

Next Sunday’s Unity Worship Service in Davidson Chapel— 
 Come next Sunday to a special Unity Worship Service at 
10:30 a.m. in Davidson Chapel.  Pastor Kabakjian will 
give the sermon message.  Sunday Schools will meet at 

9:00 a.m., and Coffee Café will be at 10:00 a.m.  

 

 



 

― Ministry Opportunities and Events ― 
 

Pastoral Search Committee Meeting This Tuesday— 
 The Pastoral Search Committee will meet this 
Tuesday, October 24, at 6:30 p.m. in Rooms 201-202. 
 

 

Camp Hill Halloween Parade Outreach Event on October 24― 
 The WSBC Mission Board will once again sponsor an 
Outreach Event during the Camp Hill Borough’s Halloween 
Parade this Tuesday, October 24.  Come out and enjoy the parade 
- we will be offering hot chocolate and cookies to parade goers. 
The parade starts at 6:00 p.m. If you have any questions, contact Patty 
McCown at patty.mac31@verizon.net. 
 

Operation Christmas Child 2017― 
  WSBC’s annual collection of shoebox donations for 

Operation Christmas Child continues. Your wrapped shoeboxes 
filled with gifts for boys or girls along with a check for $9 
postage (enclosed in the designated envelope) may be placed in the narthex 
on or before Sunday, November 19.  Candy and toothpaste can no longer be 
included in the boxes; however, there are Beanie Babies available in the red 
tub at the display which you can add to your box (1 per box), donated by the 
Fleming’s daughter, Lori Smeal.  Look for empty shoeboxes to fill at the 
Mission Table in the foyer.  Share the gift of God’s Son with children 
around the world!  Questions?  Contact Linda Fleming at (717) 774-3044 or 
email her at walkingshoes0429@aol.com.  You can also text her at (717) 
991-0219. 
 

The 2017 World Mission Offering Now Underway— 
 The 2017 World Mission Offering is now being received 
at WSBC through the end of October.  This year’s theme is 
“Discipleship: Come Follow Me” and highlights the 
ministries in the areas of Conflict Transformation, Abolishing 
Slavery, and Economic and Community Development. Thanks to your 
partnership, together we are mobilizing local communities in the name of 
Jesus Christ.  Our Board of Missions has set a goal of $6,000 for WMO 
support.  To date, $1,185 has been contributed. Envelopes may be found in 
your offering envelope box, as well as in the pew racks in the Sanctuary and 
Davidson Chapel. 
  

Opportunity to Help WSBC Youth While They Help You! — 
 Do you need help with yard work or other help around 
the house?  Call Pastor Greg at (717) 877-6055 to “hire” our 
youth to help.  All they ask in return is a donation to fund a 
future Mission trip.  It’s a win-win, so please consider 
supporting our youth in this way.  Sign up on your bulletin insert! 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 

 

Men’s Bible Fellowship Group— 
      The Men’s Bible Fellowship Group meets on the 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays of the month. The meetings begin at 5:45 p.m. in the 
Library/Conference Room Still interested in joining?  Just sign up 

on your bulletin insert today. 

 
“Growing through Grief” Seminar and Support Group— 

 “How can I grow through a season of grief and loss?   What wise 
counsel and time-tested strategies will best enable me to fulfill the four main 
tasks of healthy grieving?”   WSBC members and friends are invited to a 
three-week afternoon seminar being hosted by Grane Hospice, 1200 Camp 
Hill Bypass, Suite 201, Camp Hill, on Wednesdays, November 1, 8 and 
15.    The seminar and support group will meet in the Grane Hospice Library 
from 1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.     Light refreshments will be available.    
Advance reservations are requested for this free community service event, 
and may be made by phoning 717-763-4001, ext. 10446.    

 

2018 Christian Service Enlistment Underway in November―  

 The 2018 Christian Service Enlistment Forms will be 
available in the November UPDATE newsletter and at the 
Welcome Centers.  Everyone is asked to please fill out your form in 
response to the Lord’s calling to serve with thanksgiving!  During 

the worship services in November, a “Call of Response” will be offered.   
This is the time for you to bring your completed form to the Altar. 

 
Church Leadership Strategic Planning Retreat— 
 The Advisory Council, all officers, and staff members of the 
church will participate in a strategic planning and priorities retreat at 
WSBC on Saturday, December 9, at 8:30 a.m.  If there are specific topics or 
ideas anyone would like to be considered for the 2018 church calendar, 
please contact a member of the Advisory Council.  (The regularly scheduled 
December Advisory Council Meeting on December 5 will be cancelled due 
to the retreat.) 

 
Youth Opportunities— 

 Youth, speak with Pastor Greg about special 
opportunities for service, as well as exciting Youth 

Events coming up in the next months:  Youth Retreat in 
February, Youth Mission Trip in June, and more!  Tell your 

friends! You can email Pastor Greg at gkabakjian@gmail.com or call 
(717) 877-6055. 
 
 
 



 
 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 

 
  

Announcements for the weekly bulletin are due no later than 
Thursday morning for the following Sunday publication.  

Announcements for the monthly UPDATE Newsletter are due on the third 
week of the month.  Thank you! 
 

 
 

—Small Group Ministry— 
 
 

MEETING DAY 

 

TOPIC 

 

CONTACT PERSON 

2nd&4th Tues.(7:00 pm) Resilient, by S. Voysey Patty McCown, 717-732-2003 

Wednesdays (6:30 pm) Prayer Meeting Pastor Thompson, 717-618-9073 

2nd&4th Wed. (5:45 pm) Men’s Bible Fellowship Pastor Thompson, 717-618-9073 

Sundays (11:45 am)  Prayer LIGHT Team Rev. Betty Norford,717-737-5815 
 
 

—Volunteers in Ministry— 
 
 

Nursery 9:00 AM 10:30 AM              
October 22 

 
October 29 
 

 

Jayne Metz 

Rose Sleboda  

Rose  

9:00 AM         
Patty McCown 

 

 

Dawne Strock 
 
 

10:30 AM            
Gayle Campbell 

Becky Gentzler 

          

 

Children’s & 

Youth Sun. Sch. 

9:00 AM 
Elementary Class 

 

Joy Class  

 

October   
 
 

Maryke Clark 
 

Mid High & Sr. High 

Greg Kabakjian 

Alexis Kabakjian 
 

10:30 AM              
Lower Elementary  

Ida Rhone 
 

 

Scripture Readers 
October 22     9:00 AM Ernie Lopez 

October 29     9:00 AM Elaine Deimler 

 

Greeters 
October     9:00 AM 

 

10:30 AM 

Judd Brouse 
  

Terry Fleming 

 
Coffee Café Hostess 
 

October 22 10:00 AM Linda Neubaum 

October 29 10:00 AM Cheryl Montgomery 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 

 
Memorial Service for Agnes Peterson This Thursday— 
 A Memorial Service for Agnes Peterson will be held this Thursday, 
October 26, at St. Paul’s Baptist Church at 1201 N. 17th Street in Harrisburg.  
Visitation is at 10:00 a.m. and the Service is at 11:00 a.m. 

     

Information on the Prayer Chain Ministry—   

 To activate the prayer chain during church office hours, call 

(717) 761-0942 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Outside of office 

hours, contact one of the following persons in this order: 

1. Pastor Paul - (717) 618-9073 
2. Pastor Greg - (717) 877-6055 
3. Milan Vulich - (717) 599-6070 

4. H. Art Nixon – (717) 766-4932 
To be added to the phone or e-mail prayer chains, call the church office. 
Sunday and Midweek Prayer Lists— 

        It is a privilege to support our church family and extended family and 

friends in intercessory prayer.  In order to maintain an up-to-date prayer list, 

persons will remain on the list for one month at a time.  If you wish to have 

someone on the WSBC prayer list beyond one month, phone or email the office. 

Also, please phone or email the office with answers to prayer, prayer praises, 

and thanksgivings to share. 

 
 
 

―Prayer Concerns― 
 

Candy Barth 

Behney Family 

Peggy Bennett 

Jessica Bentz 

Eliana Brengel 

Andrew Burkley 

Rick Capen 

Gail Cipriani 

Kendra Conception 

Richard Concini 

Dana Danner 

Philip DeCarbo 

Elaine Deimler 

Pat Dieffenbach 

Mary Ensminger 

Nicole Ensminger 

Donna Gullini 

Helen Harmon 

Steven Harvey 

Mary Hill 

Dick Johnson 

Meghan Johnson 

Andrew Kreider 

Jackie Lafferty 

Lopez Family 

Ann Loucks 

Charles Maurer 

Judy Maurer 

Cheryl Montgomery 

Harry Norford, Jr. 

Don Norris 

Louise Norris 

Peterson Family 

Gwen Rhone 

Valerie Rhone 

Deb Shaw 

Josh Sheely 

Margot Skovira 

Irene Sleboda 

Linda Sleboda 

Ron Sleboda 

Gene Slovinski 

Melony Sperry 

Ralph Stimeling 

Pastoral Search Com. 

Victims of recent natural 

disasters and violence 

 
 

      

   Our Christian Love and Prayers are with Connie Behney and 

family on the passing of our long-time member and brother-in-Christ, 

Reuben Behney, on October 16.  May the Lord give you peace. 

 



 

 

Sermon Notes: 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 


